
Special Town Board Meeting 

to present the 2023 Tentative Budget 

September 20, 2022 

10:00am 

This meeting is being held “in-person” in Town Hall. The access information for the meeting has been 

posted and there are members of the public present virtually. 

 

Members Present:  Supervisor Mettler, Councilperson Wolf, Councilperson Judd, and Councilperson 

Sullivan.  Councilperson Gansowski is absent. 

Present:  Town Clerk Lynn Connolly, Highway Superintendent Bill Gregory, Administrative Assistant 

Gwen Menshenfriend, and Robert Patterson. 

Supervisor Mettler opens the Special Town Board meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Supervisor Mettler states that the before going into the budget workshop there is one item of business 

that the Town Board needs to discuss. 

The Town Board discusses the referrals, expenditure, and cleaning of the Park building. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Wolf and seconded by Councilperson Judd that the Supervisor, in 

her discretion can hire a service to clean the park building provided that she receives at least two quotes 

and that she notifies the Town Board of her decision in a timely manner and that the expenditure shall 

be approved the next time the Town Board meets. 

Four in favor.  Councilperson Gansowski absent.  Motion approved. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Judd and seconded by Councilperson Sullivan to go into the 

budget workshop. 

Four in favor.  Councilperson Gansowski absent.  Motion approved. 

Supervisor Mettler proceeded to go through the budget and explain the changes from last year. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Sullivan and seconded by Councilperson Wolf to come out of the 

Budget Workshop. 

Four in favor.  Councilperson Gansowski absent.  Motion approved. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Wolf and seconded by Councilperson Judd to adopt the Tentative 

Budget for 2023 as the preliminary budget and schedule a hearing for 6:30pm on October 13, 2022. 

Four in favor.  Councilperson Gansowski absent.  Motion approved. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Sullivan and seconded by Councilperson Wolf to adjourn the 

meeting. 

Four in favor.  Councilperson Gansowski absent.  Motion approved. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lynn Connolly 


